## LCC Chairman's Report

This year has been a little unusual for us and we have had to severely reduce our activities. Although we have been carrying out the usual mowing and trimming of grass verges we have had to cancel all our usual events. The light is at the end of the tunnel though and we plan to hold a community gathering of some sort in July when restrictions are eased.

During this last year, the LCC has transferred responsibility for the various benches and the village sign to the Parish Council. This is mainly for insurance purposes and it is better that the village furniture is protected and maintained this way.

The LCC have been approached by a historian who is documenting village signs throughout the region. I have written back to him with a short history of the village sign which will be included in a book he intends to publish on completion of his research.

Finally, a big thankyou to all those community members who volunteered to help others during the recent pandemic. The combined effort between the Parish Council and the LCC to mobilise volunteers enabled the community to help those with difficulties to get help and feel safe.

Colin Holmes LCC Chair.